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Dear Parents 
Last Thursday and Friday Lisa, Pip, Adrian and I 
attended the annual Riversdale Principals’ 
Conference in the Yarra Valley. It was attended by 
most members of the Principal class in schools in 
Whitehorse. (Schools in Boroondara and 
Whitehorse) Besides hearing from two excellent 
speakers - Professor Lea Waters, who spoke on 
Thursday about searching for wellbeing in schools. 
Lea spoke very much about childhood and 
adolescent mental illness, quoting lots of statistics 
and also about the importance of having positive 
learning environments and most importantly good 
relationships with teachers. We all found her 
presentation very useful and relevant.  
In the afternoon Lea spoke about how important it is 
to work on peoples’ strengths - to identify students’ 
strengths and work on them. She repeatedly 
emphasised the importance of focussing on the 
following: 

 What is right with you? 

 Who are you when you are at your best? 

 What would change if you brought your ‘best 
self’ to each situation? 

In essence she contended that we should focus on 
what is right with a person you are trying to help or 
solve an issue, rather than what is wrong? 
On Friday another speaker- Glen Pearsall led the 
sessions. He spoke about ‘building capacity’ in our 
teachers and how we share best teaching practice in 
the school environment. 
As with all conferences the other benefit was the 
opportunity to network with principals from other 
schools and to share ideas and strategies that others 
are using. 
 
School Uniform 
Please ensure your children are in full school uniform 

each day. Camberwell Sharks and Hartwell Netball 

Club hoodies / tops are NOT school uniform, so 

please make sure your children are not wearing them  

Dates to Remember 
Term 2 May  
Monday 21 - 31 Year 4 Swimming 
Tuesday 22 GIDSSA Cross 

Country 
7.30pm - Prep 2019 
Information Evening 

Saturday 26 9.30am - School 
Tour – 2019 Preps. 

 June  
Friday 1 Junior All Stars 

Hoop Time (selected 

students) 
Monday 4 – 15 Year 3 Swimming 
Thursday 7 Division Cross 

Country 
Monday 25 Woorabinda Camp 
Friday 29 End of Term 2 – 

school finishes at 
2.30 

 July  
Monday 16 Term 3 commences 
Monday 16 - 26 Year 1 Swimming 
Monday 23 - 27 Year 5 Camp 
Monday 30 – 9/8 Prep Swimming 
 August  
Thursday 23 HPS Athletics 

Carnival 
Monday 27 Curriculum Day 
 September  
Tuesday 11 Open Night 
Friday 21 End of Term 3 – 

school finishes at 
2.30 

 

to school. I would also like to remind all parents to 
check the lost property boxes near the second 
staircase in the main building. We always have lots 
of lost pieces of uniform. Thanks for your help with 
these matters. 
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Cross Country Prep-2 
The Prep- 2 version of the inter-house cross country 
competition will be held on Wednesday May 30. 
Hopefully the weather will be kinder on this day and 
the sports will go ahead for the junior school. Jo 
Bayes has already sent home a note with more 
details about this event. 
 
Education Week 
This week is ‘Education Week’ in government 
schools. It is a week set aside to celebrate state 
education. As stated last week, we have several 
activities scheduled to showcase our school in the 
community. They include: 
School Tours - On Saturday morning 26 May, Lisa, 

Pip, Adrian and I will conduct a tour of the school for 

prospective parents and we have also held one this 

morning as we usually do on Tuesdays. There will be 

a school information session for prospective 2019 

families tonight at 7.30pm in the Prep Learning 

Community. All parents with Preps for next year are 

invited to school information session for prospective 

2019 families on Tuesday evening at 7.30pm in the 

Prep Learning Community.  

FAMPA 
The Year 2 FAMPA program continues this week on 
Wednesday evening in the Year 1 Learning 
Community (downstairs in the main building). This is 
a wonderful evening of maths and at this stage I know 
we have a couple of spots left – if you would like to 
participate please contact the office. Thank you very 
much to the loyal band of FAMPA parents who run 
this program for our students so efficiently and 
enthusiastically. 
 
Parent Teacher Meetings 
We will be holding parent teacher meetings at 
Hartwell on Thursday evening June 28. Notices will 
be sent home in the coming weeks informing you how 
and when you can book a time on line. Teachers will 
also be available at other times during the last week 
of term, so there will be a few opportunities to book 
an early morning or daytime interview. 
Both Caroline Ross-Williams and Daphne Bourgazas 
will be on leave for the last two weeks of term so they 
will conduct their Parent Teachers meetings early in 
term three. Separate notices will be sent home to 
parents of students in Prep B and J1R in term 3. 
 
Finally 
I am taking a period of leave for the next four weeks 
and so will not be at school during that time. The 
school will be in very capable hands with Lisa Banks 
fulfilling the role of Acting Principal whilst I am away 
and being ably supported by Pip Turner and Adrian 
O’Connor.  
 
 
 

Notices Recently Sent Home 

 Prep – 2 House Cross Country 

 

 

Kris Moore 
Principal 
 
PE UPDATE 
HARTWELL HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY – Prep – 
Year 2 
Our Prep-Year 2 Cross Country event will be held at 
Lynden Park on Wednesday 30th May from 11.30am-
12.30pm. Students will walk to Lynden Park straight 
after recess and be ready for an 11.30am start. Year 
2 students will run first, followed by Year 1 and our 
final event on the program will be our Prep students. 
Students are encouraged to dress in their house 
colours and wear suitable running shoes. Spectators 
are welcome to come along and support the runners. 
If you have your WWCC and you are available to 
assist with walking to the park, please email me: 
bayes.joanne.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 
Cross Country Spirit Award 
Each year we present a Spirit Award to acknowledge 
someone who really epitomizes the Hartwell values 
of resilience, optimism, determination, respect or 
empathy of their peers. Each year we have some 
wonderful stories of determination and strength of 
character that arise from our cross country event and 
this year is no different. At our assembly on Monday 
morning, I did make some honorary mentions to four 
people who came very close to being awarded the 
spirit award. Well done to Thomas K. (M4N) who 
showed great determination and resilience. 
Recovering from quite a serious injury, Thomas was 
determined to participate. He wanted to be involved 
and put his hard work at training to the test. Thomas 
came to me with a modified route that he could run to 
ensure he still had a go on cross country day! What 
a great example and what a great role model Thomas 
is. Well done Thomas!  The second honorary mention 
goes to William B. (S6H). In his first cross country 
event at HPS, William showed wonderful 
determination to make sure he completed the entire 
course. He may have had to walk along the way, but 
he never gave up. With the wonderful support of Nick 
Holdsworth, Will made a stunning dash in the last 
400m to the delight of the crowd. Well done Will. Ed 
W (S5B) was most grateful to his mate and our third 
honorary mention, Max G (S6O). Ed, who was 
recovering from quite a serious cold, was struggling 
to breathe with only 300m to go. Both boys were up 
in the running for a top ten finish. Max stopped 
running to support Ed and ensure he gained 
assistance from a teacher. Max gave up his position 
in the race and showed support and empathy for Ed. 
Well done Max. Moreover, my final honorary mention 
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goes to Tom T. of J3S. After weeks of training, Tom 
had a sensational race and finished in fifth position. 
Unfortunately, due to age requirements set by the 
Glen Iris District in line with SSV guidelines, Tom is 
unable to participate in the District event. I had to 
break this news to Tom who showed great courage 
and resilience when faced with this setback. I have 
no doubt Tom will be back next year even faster. Well 
done Tom.  
So who did win the Spirit Award you may ask? 
Congratulations to the Year 6 girls who not only 
showed wonderful determination on the day of the 
event, but their entire training period over the four 
weeks leading into our cross country was fantastic. 
The effort they put in to every training session in class 
time was superb. The girls got stronger and fitter and 
I could see they really started to enjoy their running. 
They relished in the challenge of bettering 
themselves and they started to feel good about their 
running ability in a short time. They learnt that if you 
put in some hard work the results and improvement 
would come. They were inspiring and I was so very 
proud of them all. Well done girls! I am starting a 
running group for the Year 6 girls each Friday 
morning meeting at school at 8am. All Year 6 girls are 
welcome. Let’s keep the momentum going! 
 
YEAR 6 INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
This week the Year 6 Interschool Sport teams will 
host St. Cecilia’s PS. Netball will be played at HPS. 
Football will be at Lynden Park and Softball and 
Soccer will be at Hartwell Sports Ground. Go 
Hartwell.  

Have a fantastic week. Results of the GIDSSA 
Cross Country event in next week’s newsletter. 
  

Have a fantastic week.  
 
Jo Bayes 
PE Teacher and Sport Co-ordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
The Hartwell Canteen  
The Hartwell Canteen operates daily. The menu is 
available both the Skoolbag & Qkr apps and on the 
school website.  
How to Order – for existing QKR! users, you do not 
need to set up a new account -just be sure to select 
The Hartwell Canteen logo to access the menu. 
For new QKR! users – you will need to set up an 
account by following the instructions on the school’s 
website.  
Ordering snacks, lunches and take home meals 
You can order lunches and take home meals up to 
two weeks in advance through the app. Take home 
meals can be collected from the canteen window 
between 8am and 4pm. 
All snacks, drinks and frozen can be bought over the 
counter at recess, lunch times and before and after 
school. 
Any queries should be directed to 
hartwellcanteen@outlook.com 

 
Hartwell Uniform Shop 
Online ordering at the Uniform Shop - Parents 
please note that you are now able to order uniforms 
online via the Qkr App. This is in addition to the 
payment methods already available. For parents 
already using the app for The Hartwell Canteen 
please select the Uniform Shop menu. For new users 
you will need to download the app. Instructions on 
how to download the app and set up your child’s 
profile is available on our website. 
Please visit our website www.hartwellps.vic.edu.au 
and follow the step by step instructions. You are also 
able to order through Qkr on your computer.  
The Uniform Shop will be open from 8.45 to 9.00am 
every Tuesday. 
All orders must be processed in the school office first. 
If you need to place an order, please pick up an order 
form from the office or download one from the 
school’s website and place the order through the 
office.  There will be approximately a two-three week 
wait on all orders as we are unable to store large 
quantities of stock.  
Hats and folios are available to purchase from the 
office.  
Alison Watson     Claire Lugger 
watson.ali@icloud.com  dm.cl@hotmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Sick Bay Washing Roster 
Thank you for volunteering to go on the sickbay 
washing roster. The roster for the current term is 
below. If you are unable to do the week you were 
allocated, please swap with someone else on the 
roster. Please collect the sheets on Friday and return 
them some time during the following week. If you 
require any assistance, please see the office staff.  
 
                           Term 2 2018 

25th May Liz PEARSE Charlotte  

1st June Flo/Matt WEAVER Maude  

8th June Vicki FORD Emma  

15th June Bronte KENNARE Will 

22nd June Rebecca JOHNSTON Edie  

29th June Gillian KEGELE Robbie  

   

 
 
Books are available for pick up from the school office or 

Click on the link below to pre-
order your book / digital 
membership now.  
 

http://www.entbook.com.au/187n484 

Support Services, Rosters, Community & Social Events  

Social Calendar 
 

Save the Date 
 
Prep/Grade 1 = 23/6/18  

 
Middle School Gr3/4 = 18/8/18 
  
Senior School Gr5/G6 = 1/9/18  
 
Details will follow 
 

The 2018/2019 Entertainment Book is here!  
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Please note that Hartwell Primary School does not endorse any of the products or services advertised in our newsletter 


